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Looking at the most recent past fiscal years, SCTA claims that the District ended each year with
an unrestricted fund balance showing a surplus and therefore the District does not have a
structural deficit. It appears that SCTA’s claims are premised on looking at these years in
isolation, and without factoring the circumstances unique to each year. For example, for the
2018-19 fiscal year, the District did end the fiscal year with a surplus of $857,000. That surplus
was the result of unspent budget dollars due to turnover of staff, mid-year budget cuts, freeze on
vacant positions and deliberate slow-down of travel and supplies expenditures. And, in looking
at the multi-year budget projections at the time of the 2018-
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existence of a structural deficit and fiscal distress. As noted by FCMAT, “a structural deficit is
when ongoing, unrestricted expenditures and contributions exceed ongoing unrestricted
revenues.” (See FCMAT Report titled “Fiscal Health Risk Analysis” dated December 12, 2018
at p. 13.) When one looks at our District’s budgets over the recent past years, it is clear that our
ongoing unrestricted expenditures and contributions exceed our ongoing unrestricted revenues.
As noted above, this is very clearly demonstrated when the one-time savings from closing our
schools due to COVID-19 are reflected. Thus, while it may be beneficial to SCTA’s narrative to
look at one line on the District’s budget in isolation without consideration of the factors at play
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X October 28, 2020 letter from SCOE
X September 15, 2020 letter from SCOE
X FCMAT Fiscal Health Risk Analysis dated December 12, 2018
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